Leadership Team-Report for September 14, 2010

Attendance-Kim and Casey Goodson, Rich Joos, Dean and Darlene Hall, and John Kennedy

Absent-Kim and Alan Chavez, Jolee Joos, Connie and Dennis Strain

Call to order with prayer by Casey Goodson.

Bible reading

John Kennedy read Psalms 62:5. God alone is my Rock, and the One who saves me.

FINANCIAL

The financial report was approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

Mission Funds were allocated as follows:

Desert Reign \$1,000 Belen Food Pantry \$300

OLD BUSINESS

- The leadership team voted unanimously to give Pastor John Kennedy a \$2500 bonus for this quarter.
- Trevor and Denise Riggs have not contacted John to schedule a Sunday when they would present their needs to the church congregation.
- Lindsey Fink has been filling in as the church's nursery worker for the past three Sundays. The team voted unanimously to hire her for the nursery worker position at \$25 for 2 hours each Sunday.
- The team heard a report from John about Jim Gardner and how well he is working in the secretary position. Jim has been a great help with the example stated that he has mailed visitor letters on time each week.

NEW BUSINESS

- The church has a new landline phone. The number is 864-2305.
- The team heard a proposal for a training session to be held at the church on Saturday, October 2 from 8:00am-12:00pm for poll watchers. The team voted to host the training.
- Discussion was held concerning a "Movie Night" for the Church on October 10th at 6:00pm. The movie *I Am* will be premiered nationwide that night. The team unanimously voted to host the local premiere. Advertisements will be in the paper and KARS radio. Free tickets will be handed out during Sunday services.
- The latest small group bible study started on Sunday evening with 24 people.

Prayer requests were presented and Rich Joos closed in prayer. Next scheduled meeting of the Leadership Team is October 12th.